
 

 
ISSUE 24 – 7th August, 2015     Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 

  8:30am to 3:30pm - Friday 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS PFA FUNDRAISING EVENTS 
AUGUST 
8th  
10th  
12th  
12th  
20th  
27th  
28th 

28th    

 
Chinese Students arrive  
School Council Finance Meeting  
School Council Meeting 
Bush Dance 6:00pm to 8:00pm 
Preps Chinese Restaurant excursion 
Preps Fire Station excursion 
Pupil free day 
PFA TRIVIA NIGHT 

August 28th   
September 4th  
October 10th 
October  
November 
 
PUPIL  
FREE 
DAYS 

Trivia Night. 
Fathers’ Day Stall & Breakfast 
Dahlsens BBQ 
2016 Fundraising calendar 
Art Show (Melb Cup w/end) 

 
 

Friday August 28th 
Friday December 18th 

TERM 1 - Thursday 

January 29
th

 to Friday March 
27

th 

TERM 2 - Monday April 

13
th

  to Friday June 26
th 

TERM 3 - Monday July 

13
th

 to Friday September 
18

th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 5
th

 

to Friday December 18
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had another spell of cold and windy weather. It has been another busy week at school. Preps 

have been cooking, the grade 3 and 4 students have been rehearsing and the grade 6 students have 

been on an excursion.  

2016 Preps 

We are only in August and we already have 28 preps enrolled for 2016 which is fantastic. Kate Radford 

is busy organising the prep transition to school program which runs on Fridays (all day) in term 4. This 

is a superb program that really sets kids up for success in their prep year. If you have a child who will 

be starting in prep next year and you have not let Kate know – then please do so.  

Chinese Sister School Visit  

A reminder that 21 students and 3 staff from Changshu Primary School will be around our school next 

week. Chinese students are here from Saturday to Friday and they will spend time in classes as well as 

exploring the local area. It is a privilege to have these students in our school and would ask everyone 

to please make them feel welcome. 

 

 



Prep Cooking 

In preparation for the arrival of our Chinese visitors next week the Preps were cooking up a storm in 

the school kitchen. Dumplings were on the Menu and they were delicious. There is talk of the preps 

opening their own restaurant in term 4 which will serve a delicious summer flavoured lunch menu. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TACO Tuesday  

What a great idea from the SRC team!! Thankyou to the Pearson family for organising, cooking and so 

on. Your help is sincerely appreciated.  There have already been shouts of “When is our next TACO 

Tuesday?” and the answer is – term 4.  

Bush Dance Coming Up: Wednesday Aug 12th 6pm – 8pm 

Families are invited to join us in the school hall for a good old fashioned bush dance. Local bush band “Just 

Fiddling Around” will be playing and a good night will be had by all. There is no cost – just bring your dancing 

shoes 

 

 

  

“Master Chef – Prep Style” 



 

School  

How lucky were we with the weather? What a fantastic day of action and fun. Congratulations to every student 

for having a go and being supportive of others. It was a privilege to be involved. Another special thank you to 

the family and friends who came along throughout the day to support the kids – outstanding. Awards were 

presented at assembly on Monday and students who have qualified will receive a permission form to attend the 

Central District Athletics to be held on August 20th at Howitt Park. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  



Results from Athletics Day 

Students were awarded 3 points for a first, 2 points for a second and 1 point for third place for all 8 events on 

the day. This is how the overall winner of each age group was calculated. 

9 year old girls 

1st Chloe Radford 

2nd Kassie  Thomson 

3rd Darcie Garth 

  

 

  9 year old boys 
   1st Jack McConachy 
      
   2nd Harper Lampard 
           
    3rd Ansh Gill 

 
10 year old girls 

1st Ayla Buckley 
 
2nd Brooke Pask 
 
3rd Jaime Fordham 

 
  10 year old boys 
   1st Spencer Zizman 
 
    2nd Jack Tough   
 
     3rd Tate Hammon 



 11 year old girls 

  1st Courtney Bolleman 
 
  2nd Jorja Blackwell 
 
  3rd Indi Dalton 

11 year old boys 

1st Jaydon Holland 
 
2nd Tom Selleck 
 
3rd Brock Liversidge 
 
 

 

12 year old girls 
1st Chloe Higgins 
 
2nd Aleksia Watkinson 
 
3rd Jewels Heaney 
 

 

12 year old boys  
1st Logan Pask 
 
2nd Kohan Polaccov 
 
3rd Dakota Holford (2nd equal) 
 
 



Feast On East Direct had its first pickups of fresh 

produce boxes from Paynesville Primary on 

Wednesday afternoon.Locally grown fruit & 

vegetables, meat, milk and cheese were among some 

of the produce that were purchased online by school 

parents and local residents from 

www.feastoneastdirect.com.au Principal Tony Roberts 

was more than willing to allow Paynesville Primary to 

be the pilot school as a pickup venue of this great local 

initiative. Orders can be made online by Saturday night 

for collection at the school car park each Wednesday 

between 3:15-3:45pm.

For further information about purchasing or coming on 

board as a supplier, contact Karen Tough 1300 468 011. 

                                                           Thanks Paynesville Primary 

http://www.feastoneastdirect.com.au/
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Cartooning Workshops at East Gippsland Art Gallery 

Saturday 22 August 2015 

To coincide with the Cartoons from Cuba exhibition currently showing at East Gippsland Art Gallery in Bairnsdale, 

two workshops will be conducted at the gallery on Saturday 22 August. 

The workshop tutor, James O’Connell, taught English and History for 28 years and often included his cartoons in 

his teaching. 

O’Connell’s cartoons first appeared in educational publications such as Challenge and Pursuit. He has been 

drawing the Mick and Hoppa comic strip since the 1980s. It was published briefly in Happiness for life magazine 

and the Footscray Times.  It appeared in the Gippslander from 2013 to late 2014 and will reappear there in 

September this year as an ongoing strip. James also has a blog called Joc’s Cartoons. 

Originally the main inspiration for the cartoons was James’ long holidays hitching and cycling in Australia and 

America. Added to this are observations about popular culture and world affairs. Basically, his characters are 

Aussies who are a little like the ‘Two Stooges’ and they travel to all sorts of locations, even the Moon. 

James has made a lot of use of his travel diaries, photos and postcards as content material. This is one area he will 

explore in the workshop: where to get inspiration from and how to exaggerate. 

The content of the workshop will include caricature, picture and cartoon strip composition and use of dialogue 

balloons, as well as inspiration for humour. 

The workshops will run from 10am to 12noon for primary aged children and from 12.30pm to 2.30 pm for secondary 

aged students and will be held at the East Gippsland Art Gallery in Nicholson Street, Bairnsdale. 

The workshop fee is $20pp and bookings are essential. The workshop materials list is available from the gallery. 

The exhibition Cartoons from Cuba and cartooning workshops have been made possible through assistance from 

an Arts and Heritage Alliance Grant from East Gippsland Shire Council. 

-- Ends -- 

What:  Cartooning Workshops for primary and secondary school age children 

When:  Saturday 22 August from 10am-12noon (primary) and 12.30-2.30pm (secondary) 

Where:  East Gippsland Art Gallery, 2 Nicholson Street, Bairnsdale  

Cost: $20pp 

Bookings: Essential, contact East Gippsland Art Gallery on 5153 1988 

 

 

Contact and further information:  

Peter Millard, Project Manager – 03 51526731 or 0427526731 

Uli Hasel, Director East Gippsland Art Gallery – 03 5153 1988 or 0438 523 731 



 

 

 

TACO TUESDAY ORDER FORM   $2 each 
Student Name         Tacos x _____ 
Student Name         Tacos x _____ 
Student Name         Tacos x _____ 

Money enclosed $_________  
 

 

SPARE COSTUMES 
If anyone has spare 

costumes, skirts, tops 

dresses, or any type of 

costume that is no longer 

room could we please 

have them in Room 1.  

They can be big, small 

or even accessories. 

Thank you. 
Zara & Chloe 

TACO TUESDAY ORDER FORM   $2 each 
Student Name         Tacos x _____ 
Student Name         Tacos x _____ 
Student Name         Tacos x _____ 

Money enclosed $_________  
 

 


